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Message from Mr. O'
Connor

Dear Parents, Students and Teachers,

As you all know, Green Valley's
educational  philosophy is based on a holistic,
balanced, humane, educational model, balancing
the academic objectives with the importance of
human values, the atmosphere  and the
teaching and learning environment. 

On the Academic Side of this balance, we are a
British International School, we are accredited by
the Spanish Ministry of  Education and also
importantly authorised by the International
Baccalaureate to teach the Diploma Program. 

Each of these institutions have their own
regulatory mechanisms to ensure that the
different  objectives and parameters we need to
adhere to are controlled. With this in mind, last
week, we had the pleasure to invite the inspectors
from the National Association of British Schools in
Spain  to Green Valley who were here to inspect
the school.

https://greenvalleyinternationalschool-b16528762.createsend1.com/t/y-e-xzkkjd-ddlhdtlddu-h/


The inspection is made up of months of
preparation whereby our policies are studied in
depth, the Senior  Leadership  Team are
interviewed at length, classroom observations are
carried out throughout  the school and indeed
different students are interviewed by the
inspectors. 

The results of the inspection have been shared
with us verbally and we are awaiting their report.
NABSS are able to award up to a 4 year
accreditation  for any British School in Spain, and
we are pleased to announce that we have a 4 year
accreditation. This shows that confidence  that
NABSS and the inspectors have in the school.
Certainly, there are many more parameters that
they look at, from Teaching and Learning, Safety
and Wellbeing, the infrastructure, and we will
share more of these details with you. 

In this week's newsletter, Mr Sparkman will share
with you the different observations regarding
Teaching and Learning.

As always, we wish you a relaxing weekend and
we look forward to seeing you again next week.

My best wishes,

Mr. James O' Connor

Headmaster and Co-Founder of GVS
 

 

Primary Section
 

Dates for your Diary

 

Message from Ms. Jan Harvey
 

Dear Families,

I hope you are all well and enjoying this continued
wonderful weather. It is so lovely and warm it is
hard to imagine we are only a few weeks away
from Christmas!

As usual at this time of year, here at GVS, our
thoughts turn to those less fortunate than



ourselves and we consider ways in which we can
help.

This year, for our GVS Christmas Charity Appeal,
we will again be working with ‘Yachting Gives
Back’ collecting different foods, baby products and
toiletries for the food banks, as this really does
help to bring so much relief to struggling families
all over the island.

This year we have been asked to focus on; milk
(leche entera preferably), sunflower or olive oil,
baby products such as nappies and baby milk/
food and of course toiletries, as well as the usual
groceries such as rice, pasta, biscuits, and tinned
foods. Some seasonal treats might also be
appreciated.
 
We would also like to invite our students to buy a
gift for a child of their own age and donate that to
the appeal too, because although obviously food
must be the priority, for children, Christmas is also
about the magic of Santa or the Three Kings. So, it
would be amazing if we can help to provide that
little bit of Christmas magic for them. Please could
these be sent in unwrapped so families can see
what everything is when making their choices.

We will begin the collection from Monday 4th
December, and it will run until Thursday 14th
December. This means everything will be collected
on Friday 15th in time to ensure it is distributed to
the various organisations in time for Christmas.
 
We are also pleased to announce our second GVS
Charity Christmas Celebration on Monday
18th  December from 3:00 p.m. to 4.30 p.m. On
this afternoon, school will ‘end’ at 2.50 p.m., then
after you have collected your children, we will ask
you to make your way through the primary
corridors (where you will be able to see our
beautiful Christmas decorations) to the courtyard.

Here you will be able to buy Christmas food from
our different countries along with hot chocolate
and enjoy listening to a Christmas Musical
Presentation from our Primary students and
chatting to everyone.

More details regarding this event will follow but we
wanted to ensure you ‘Save the Date’ because as
you will remember this was such a lovely, festive,
way to end our Autumn term.

Thank you as always for your support and
cooperation.

Kind regards,

Ms. Jan Harvey

Head of Primary
 

Secondary Section
 

Message from Mr. Drew Sparkman

Dear Parents and Guardians,

I am writing to you with great enthusiasm and a
strong sense of accomplishment.



Our school recently underwent an inspection by
the National Association of British Schools in
Spain (NABSS), and the results have been
exceptionally positive.

Over the last four years, our school has shown
remarkable progress, elevating the quality of
teaching and learning from a level of 'satisfactory'
to 'good'. This achievement is a clear indicator of
the dedication and expertise of our faculty, the
unwavering support from you, our parents, and the
relentless efforts of our students. It is a significant
milestone that reflects our school’s commitment to
providing a high-quality educational experience.

Looking ahead, we are setting our sights even
higher. We have identified key areas for continued
improvement in our teaching and learning
practices. Our first priority is to ensure a consistent
and enriching learning experience across all age
groups and subjects.

We believe that every student deserves the best,
regardless of their grade or chosen subjects.

Secondly, we are focusing on personalizing the
educational journey for each student. By
effectively integrating assessment data and
enhancing our differentiation techniques, we aim
to cater to the individual needs and strengths of
every student. These goals are ambitious, yet
attainable, and underscore our pledge to not just
educate, but to inspire and prepare our students
for their future.

I extend my heartfelt thanks to each one of you for
your constant support and cooperation.

It is this collective effort and shared vision that
forms the cornerstone of our success. As we
embark on this exciting phase of growth and
development, I am confident that together, we will
continue to create an environment where our
students can thrive and excel.

Sincerely,

Mr. Drew Sparkman

Deputy Head of Secondary



 

After School Activities are in "Full Swing" in
GVS

Our Director for the GVS After School Program,
Ms. Trelawney Bresic mentions the  following: 'It
has been wonderful to see students enjoying our
new after school activities, tennis, football and
drama'.

We are also excited to be offering English and
maths tutoring for secondary students, starting
very soon.   

Our after school activities program now offers:
robotics, drama, tennis, football, jewellery-making,
sewing, chess, capoeira (martial arts/dance),
basketball, karate,  German, English, maths. 

Look out for new additions to the program in
January!



 

Message from Mr. David Méndez

 

As part of the CAS Programme (Creativity, Activity
and Service) of the IB Diploma Programme, we
have prepared two outings to help make the
upcoming  Christmas holidays more festive in
some homes on the island of Mallorca.

To this end, on the 1st and 5th of December our
DP1 and DP2 students will be volunteering with
the Food Bank association.

During this activity they will experience first-hand
what it is like to manage and classify the different
food stuffs that they receive in their warehouse
(after the donations that are made in all the
supermarkets on the island).

This is an action that in the last academic year
helped several of our students to continue to go
and collaborate with the Food Bank.

At Green Valley School we always try to make our
students think that together we can make this
world a better place for everyone.

bancodealimentosdemallorca.org

"If you want to change the world, change
yourself". - Mahatma Gandhi

Mr. David Méndez Rodríguez

International Baccalaureate Diploma Programme
Coordinator

Technical Director of the Spanish Education
System

 

 

 

Message from Mr. Llorenç Mercer
 

A week ago our year 12 students were in
Barcelona, and here I am again, now writing about
our upcoming trip to London at the end of the
month.

An essential part of our education and growing up
in general is traveling abroad. Traveling as part of
a group, and without parents is a major event for

https://greenvalleyinternationalschool-b16528762.createsend1.com/t/y-l-xzkkjd-ddlhdtlddu-r/


our children and a great chance for personal
growth and development.

We will get to spend time together, get to  know
each other much  better, and enjoy each other's
company in a different context and environment. 

Mr. Llorenç Mercer

Head of School Culture

 
Links to GVS Social Media

 Follow us to be updated on our
latest news and have fun with

what is happening at our school.
Click on the icon below to join.

 

LEGAL NOTICE: This message and its attached
files are addressed exclusively to its recipient, and
may contain confidential information submitted to
professional secrecy. Communication,
reproduction or distribution is not allowed Without
the express authorization of Green Valley School
Mallorca S.L..If you are not the final recipient,
please delete this and inform us by this way. DATA
PROTECTION: In accordance with the provisions
of Regulation (EU) 2016/679 of April 27, 2016
(GDPR) and Organic Law 3/2018, of December 5,
Protection of Personal Data and guarantee of
rights Digital (LOPDGDD), we inform you that the
personal data and email address of the interested
party will be treated under the responsibility of
Green Valley School Mallorca S.L. for the
maintenance of the commercial relationship and
will be preserved as long as there is a mutual
interest. The data may be transferred to third
parties to achieve the aforementioned purpose,
with prior communication to the interested party
and by legal obligation. We inform you that you

https://greenvalleyinternationalschool-b16528762.createsend1.com/t/y-l-xzkkjd-ddlhdtlddu-y/
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can exercise access rights, rectification, portability
and deletion of your data and those of limitation
and opposition to your treatment by contacting
Green Valley School Mallorca S.L., B16528762,
Camí La vileta, 210, - 07011 Palma de Mallorca (
Illes Balears) or by sending a message to the
email kathy.schutz@edu.greenvalleyschool.es. If
you consider that the treatment does not comply
with current regulations, you may file a complaint
with the authority of control at www.aepd.es.

 

AVISO LEGAL: Este mensaje y sus archivos
adjuntos van dirigidos exclusivamente a su
destinatario, pudiendo contener información
confidencial sometida a secreto profesional. No
está permitida su comunicación, reproducción o
distribución sin la autorización expresa de Green
Valley School Mallorca S.L.. Si usted no es el
destinatario final, por favor elimínelo e infórmenos
por esta vía. PROTECCIÓN DE DATOS: De
conformidad con lo dispuesto en el Reglamento
(UE) 2016/679, de 27 de abril de 2016 (GDPR) y
la Ley Orgánica 3/2018, de 5 de diciembre de
Protección de Datos Personales y garantía de los
derechos digitales (LOPDGDD), le informamos
que los datos personales, dirección de correo
electrónico del interesado y los que nos aporte en
el correo, serán tratados bajo la responsabilidad
de Green Valley School Mallorca S.L. para el
mantenimiento de la relación comercial y para
gestionar las peticiones que nos solicite. Los
datos se conservarán mientras exista un interés
mutuo para ello y siguiendo los criterios legales de
conservación. Los datos podrán ser cedidos a
terceros para alcanzar los fines antes expuestos,
contando siempre con las medidas de seguridad
oportunas. Le informamos que puede ejercer los
derechos de acceso, rectificación, portabilidad,
supresión, limitación y oposición a su tratamiento
dirigiéndose a Green Valley School Mallorca S.L.,
B16528762, Camí La vileta, 210, - 07011 Palma
de Mallorca (Illes Balears), o enviando un mensaje
al correo
electrónico kathy.schutz@edu.greenvalleyschool.e
s. Si considera que el tratamiento no se ajusta a la
normativa vigente, podrá presentar una
reclamación ante la autoridad de control
en www.aepd.es

 
 

Green Valley International School, Camí de la vileta, 210, Son Puig - 07011
Palma de Mallorca

Email: http://www.greenvalleyschool.es/ 

Actualizar preferencias  |  Cancelar suscripción
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